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UPDATE SHEET 
 

PLANNING COMMITTEE – 4th May 2022 
 

To be read in conjunction with the 
Report of the Head of Planning and Infrastructure to Planning  

Committee 
 
   (a) Additional information received after the 
    publication of the main reports; 

   (b) Amendments to Conditions; 
 

(c) Changes to Recommendations 
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A2 

 
Part demolition of existing building, erection of a two 
storey extension and change of use to five assisted living 
flats alongside other external works and alterations 
2-4 Central Road, Hugglescote, LE67 2FD 
 

 
Additional information received after the publication of the main reports; 
 
Additional Third Party Representations: 
 

6 further representations have been received objecting on the following 
grounds: 

 
- The junction is busy and dangerous 
- Residents may have cars and drive 
- Where are carers and visitors going to park? 
- Impact on highway safety 
- Lack of parking for residents and staff 
- Inconvenience during construction, delays and obstruction 
- Needs to be improvements to pavements 
- There has been no air quality and noise assessment conducted 
- Air quality will be poor 
- Proposed green infrastructure will need to be maintained. 

 
Update to Officer Report: 
 The majority of the above concerns have already been raised by other 

members of public and their concerns have been addressed in the 
committee report. 

 
 In terms of air quality and vehicular noise, as the residents of the site will 

not drive, the scheme if approved will have no impact on air quality and 
noise and will provide a betterment over the existing arrangement where 
the property as a private house could own multiple cars.  

 
Letter from Parish Council – This will be read out at the meeting as agreed 

with the Parish Council. 
 
Utility compound on Grange Road frontage of the site – Comments were 

received at the technical briefing relating to the safety of siting domestic 
bins next to a gas substation. Contact was made with the National Grid 
who advised that the compound is designed to protect the apparatus in 
it and that the siting of domestic bins adjacent to it would not cause them 
any concerns on safety grounds.  

 
Accident rates at the Grange Road/Ashburton Road/Station Road and 

Central Road Junction and immediate surrounding area  
 
The following was received from the County Highways in relation to this: 
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Additional information from the applicant in relation to how the site will 
operate and how they will make sure that the occupiers cannot drive -  
 
Due to the type of client group we will have occupying the flats, they won't be 
capable of driving nor will they have the financial means to own a vehicle. 
Most occupants will have full time carer's. 
 
However as we are aware this is an important factor with 2-4 Central Road. In 
addition to adding in to the tenancy agreement that no parking space will be 
provided, we will also have a separate legal agreement drawn up between the 
applicant and each tenant which will state the tenant is not allowed to 
own/park a vehicle whilst occupying the property. A breach of this agreement 
will result in an eviction notice. 
 
As you are already aware we have purchased next door (6 Central Road) 
which will be used to house the care staff who also will not have access to 
any vehicles. A gate will be installed in the garden between the two properties 
so staff can freely walk across without using the public footpath. 
 
We are also happy to put other recommended measures in place at request. 
 
No Change to the Recommendation  
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